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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 2nd September 2014 at 
Tarskavaig Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus





Roddy Murray





Flora Maclean




Janet Macclure

IN ATTENDANCE:               Una Macleod, Janet McGregor, Peter Piddock, Val Piddock, Jonathan MacDonald, Janet MacDonald
1. APOLOGIES                           
                                               Pauline Lyle, Archie Maccalman, 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes from the 6th May were moved for adoption by Flora Maclean and seconded by Rob Ware
· MATTERS ARISING:

Roddy Murray opened the meeting and summarised what had been done during the summer recess. Rob gave an update on the meeting with SW in May, including work having started on the new project at the works. We believe that SW have now finally recognised that there was a lack of understanding of the extent of Sleat’s development. Rob also updated on the session that we had met with Douglas Millican in July at the Toravaig Hotel which proved to be a useful, but informal meeting. Roddy again updated on the roads issue and mentioned the on-going saga of the bus shelter at Drumfearn which is expected to be finished soon. White lining was chased recently at SMO and Broadford end of the 851. The cemetery signs are now in place at Kilbeg. Roddy updated on the on-going proposals for a Transport Forum.
3. UPDATE ON CUSTOMER SERVICE REVIEW-SERVICE POINTS
Roddy Murray gave a short update on the recent events of the Customer Service Review and spoke about what the board has been doing since it convened in April. He had written to the depute Chief Executive asking to see a report as these meetings should not be held in secret. The Board are meeting the TU in September to discuss specific items and so we hope that we will soon see the start of more localised dialogue. The SCC has been very proactive in trying to get this Review to the table for public discussions. It was announced at this point that Una Macleod reported on the winding-up of the Broadford and Strath CC at a public meeting on 1st September. It is hoped that a new CC will be convened again soon.
4 .SLEAT WAR MEMORIAL
Roddy Murray reported on events in the summer for the proposals to refurbish the Sleat War Memorial. This followed on from the generous offer of some financial support from a local resident. The site has been surveyed by Highland Council and Rob had had extensive conversations with the War Memorials Trust as well as the WM Officer for Highland Council. Rob had photographed the WM for reference and there had been one school of thought that the WNM should be moved to Kilmore Church or Kilbeg Cemetery but the Council had said that this would be too expensive to consider. There are access issues and the land is owned by the Estate of the late Alice Nicolson. This will be a long-term project and so the CC will keep the community informed of events.
5.FOOTPATH TO THE SHORE AT THE PRIMARY SCHOOL
Rob gave a brief summary of the proposals by the school to create a new path from the rear of the school to the shore area as a means of providing an additional classroom resource for pupils. There had been a working group formed and the S and L Access Officer, Donald Kennedy had been involved from the start. Rob had been asked for support from SCC and as a result a paper was written as a briefing document for all interested parties. The land is owned by Lord MacDonald and following a recent meeting in the school there will need to be a wildlife survey carried out in the winter as it is known that there is an otter holt close by. The SCC is happy to offer support and again this is a work-in-progress project.

6.NHS RE-DESIGN OF HEALTHCARE SERVICES IN SKYE, LOCHALSH AND SW ROSS

Roddy updated on the re-design of healthcare and that despite a decision on Broadford as being the hub hospital as the preferred option there has been an extended 3 month public consultation which closed 19th August. Rob and Roddy had met with Kyleakin CC and as a result we have written a letter to NHS Highland further supporting the Broadford option. This followed several meetings in the north of the island which, as expected, came out strongly in favour of Portree. We strongly believe that for many reasons the hospital should be located in the south of Skye so as to ensure a good geographical spread for the three areas involved. It is hoped that many folks in Sleat have completed the survey sent out by NHS. An announcement is expected to be made later in the year. If this opportunity is missed then the option may be withdrawn and this could put the area back 40 years.
7. CDLT WOODLAND CREATION SCHEME
Roddy Murray that this project was first highlighted in June when a local resident asked for our support as the planting for the new forest was close to her house. The SCC wrote on 25th June to CDLT expressing concern that there was no public consultation on the project and that this had been handled badly. Roddy added that there had been extensive dialogue with the Forestry Commission and Highland Council and correspondence suggests that they believe that there could be some new approach to ensuring that a community can be informed of the proposal for such a project and this would ideally be the CC system. There was a brief discussion on the subject of CDLT as a whole and some concerns were raised that, whilst there was no objection to an organisation doing what it wanted to on its land, this proposal was handled poorly and the recent difficulties avoided. We will continue to pursue the various agencies to try to ensure there is an improvement in the communications process when projects such as this are coming to fruition.
8. SCC BUDGET 2014-2015
Flora Maclean advised that the budget for this year from HC is £1087.00 and with the various fees, costs and expenses there would have to be a close watch on expenditure. Rob said that there was still the Environment Grant of £250 available again this year and it could be that SCC could apply for works at the school. Beach clean skips are still available from HC Waste Management Team. Rob said that there is a new Zero Waste Scotland fund for community groups with potential grants of between £500 and £10,000. The SCC will endeavour to provide some donations this year as has been done for many years.
9.DALAVIL MOUNTAIN BOTHY PROJECT
The SCC has been approached to offer support to the Mountain Bothies Association in the new project to create a bothy at Dalavil. The MBA are making an application to the Heritage Lottery Fund and Planning Permission has already been given and there be a phased ‘coast-clean’ held over three years. The SCC will continue to keep the community informed of progress.
CORRESPONDENCE

None

AOCB

Rob Ware gave an update on the recent applications for fish farms in Lochs Slapin and Eishort. In early August the application at Slapin was REFUSED by the Council as being contrary to a number of local and national planning policies. The two further sites in Loch Eishort are now logged with HC but we believe that, due to the poor quality of Hjaltland’s submissions that various aspects would have to be resent to HC. It is likely that another meeting will be held in due course when the public consultation period starts. We will communicate as when further information is known

Janet MacDonald highlighted the shortage of parking area at the start of the track to Dalavil and so Rob will include this in the letter to the MBA.

Val Piddock raised the issue of Scottish Water and the project at Teangue and is it  waste of money doing the treatment work project not be successful. Rob said that he thought that SW were now vaey much aware of the overall issues at Sleat. 

Una Macleod highlighted a problem with a Citylink service last week where a faulty window made the journey uncomfortable.

The meeting closed at 2115.

Next Meeting is at Ardvasar Hall on Tuesday 7th October at 1930 
